May 6. 2024

Adam French
Kelsey Higham
Karrie Winder
Bryan Sargent

The Methods Studio proposal was agreed upon and approved by everyone present. It was also
discussed to collaborate with the county to begin traffic studies and begin dialogue for elping
traffic flow into and out of the park once fully completed.

It was discussed that we would consider the Histrorical Park and its significance and proximity to
the 72-acre park. The City of Shelley would like to deed it over to the Recreational District. It is
20+ acres. Currently, IDEAS runs the Historical Park and takes care of the maintenance. No
decision was made.

Croft Twilight Park has begun its construction. Lorin Croft and his wife Connie bought the lot and
is putting a park on there and then giving it to the City of Shelley. The Rec District has agreed to
give up to $40K toward the building of the park. Concrete was supposed to be poured last
Friday, but the weather did not permit them to.

Approval of bills for Karrie Winder was brought up. When the Rec District was getting on the
ballot, Karrie put forth some money for stickers and billboard advertisement. The total was
$917.48. All in favor to pay back Karrie.

Adam brought up that because there is money sitting the bank, that some of it should be
invested into CDs. The current rate is 4.8% but some other banks are around 5%. He will
double check and see if ICCU will match the other offers. It was decided to put $250,000 into a
CD for 6 months. All Approved.

Adam presented a website that he is creating through Go Daddy. Mostly informational. He is
waiting on head shots and a small blurb from everyone on the committee. It will cost roughly
$40 per year if maintained by him. He has agreed to do so.

Karrie brought up that the North End Mile event needs to be cancelled until next year. She feels
we are not ready and the word is not going to get out in time. The committee agreed to

postpone the event until next year.

Adjourned 9:45 pm






